HOPING

Our hearts are made for you, O God and we shall not rest until we find our home in you. (St Augustine)

We have turned to the text and then to life. Awakened by the Word we turn again towards the Lord

- 1. What do you want to say to the Lord about what you have heard?
- 2. What hope or prayer has this text stirred in your heart?
- 3. What word about your life be it a word of thanksgiving, sorrow, joy, peace, petition do you now bring to the Lord?

Closing prayer

We gather our prayer together:

You O Lord are compassion and love,

slow to anger and rich in mercy.

You forgive all our guilt, you heal every one of our ills.

You nurture us with love and compassion.



Prepared by: Jane Mellett (Dublin) • Maureen Kelly and Marie McNamara (Killaloe) • Séamus O'Connell (Maynooth) • Philip Carder (Armagh)

Hearing Happening Hoping

Walking with God's Word in Lent 2016
Sunday 3 ~ Luke 13:1-9



The Word of God comes to us to awaken our hearts. We begin by praying: God our Father, source of all light, you have sent your Son into the world, to reveal yourself to all your children. Send your Spirit upon us now, that we may meet Jesus in the Word that comes from you. May we come to know him, may we come to love him more deeply and so be drawn closer to the happiness of your Kingdom. Amen.

Luke 13:1-9

There were some present at that very time who told him about the Galileans whose blood Pilate had mingled with their sacrifices. And he answered them, "Do you think that because these Galileans suffered in this way they were worse sinners than all other Galileans? No, I tell you; but unless you repent, you will all perish as they did. Or those eighteen who were killed when the tower of Siloam fell on them—do you think that they were worse offenders than all the others living in Jerusalem? No, I tell you; but unless you repent, you will all perish just as they did."

Then he told this parable: "A man had a fig tree planted in his vineyard; and he came looking for fruit on it and found none. So he said to the gardener, 'See here! For three years I have come looking for fruit on this fig tree, and still I find none. Cut it down! Why should it be wasting the soil?' He replied, 'Lord, let it alone for one more year, until I dig around it and put manure on it. If it bears fruit next year, well and good; but if not, you can cut it down.'"



HEARING ~ Speak Lord, your servants are listening! You have the words of eternal life!

We read the passage 2-3 times. Reflect & share on **some** of the following:

- 1. What do you like about this passage? What surprises you?
- 2. What is the issue for the people who come to Jesus? What is the real issue for Jesus?
- 3. In the parable which follows, the owner of the vineyard and the gardener see things in different ways. What is the difference in their approach to the fig tree?

HAPPENING ~ Speak Lord, your servants are listening! In the Light of the Word we look at our lives

We read the passage again and reflect on **some** of the following:

- 1. "you will all perish as they did..."
 What are the things that cause us to perish, that take our life away?
- 2. "Why should it be wasting the soil?" Who is considered a waste of space in our society?
- 3. "Let it alone for one more year, until I dig around it and put manure on it..."

Who invests in those whom others see as a 'waste of space'? Who trusts in their potential and promise?

4. "If it bears fruit next year..."
What in our lives bore fruit only after a long time?